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TATONG SCHOOL LIBRARY OPENED APRIL 1984                       
 
 
Through sheer determination and a hard working community, the Tatong Primary School now has an officially-
opened library. 
 
The smart new library was built at a cost of about $9,000 by the community.  Various money raising functions 
which included hay carting, the selling of pine trees from the school plantations and generous donations from 
Benalla business houses and local families made the venture possible. 
Friday afternoon's opening ceremony was an occasion for most of the Tatong community as many parents had 
children at the school and had attended the school themselves when they were young. 
 
The Tatong Primary School Mother's Club donated a book ñAustralian Mammalsò to commemorate the open-
ing.  Head teacher Mr Gary Campbell and President of the School Council, Mr Evan Lewis officially opened the 
library with the cutting of the ribbon binding the book.  Those attending all signed the book to mark the occa-
sion. 
 
The furniture for the library is still to come and has been donated by the government.  Now that the people of 
Tatong have provided the school with a library it is up to the government to maintain it. 
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ANNUAL DONATION ENVELOPES 
An envelope is pasted within this edition allowing you to make a donation towards the production of 

this newsletter. Our suggested donation is $1 per copy and for the whole year that totals $11. Enve-

lopes can be dropped into the secure Tattler bin beside the noticeboard in the Tatong Township, 

posted to the secretary whose address is on the envelope or given to any member of the commit-

tee. It could also be banked to the Tattler account in the GMCU  in Bridge St Benalla, next door to 

the Rustik café. (EFT BSB 803078  A/C 135720) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                         Donation Envelope 

Congratulations are in order to Angus and Bec Macdougall on the safe arrival of  their little treasure 
Emme Skye Macdougall on May 21st. Angus and Bec report being a little sleep deprived but abso-
lutely smitten and enjoying the new born bubble. A lovely addition to Dunmore ï and to the Molyul-
lah community.  
Janette Knapper 
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CFA FIRESHED MURAL 
Plans are under way to paint a mural on the side of 
the fire shed facing the Tavern. It is still in the initial 
stages of submitting a prospective outline to CFA 
authorities for approval. The proposed mural will be 
a bush scene featuring local firefighter and an iconic 
Australiana painting. Some of the impetus for this 
mural is that it be a tribute, after the stress of last 
summerôs fires, to the volunteers who give so much 
in protecting homes and our environment from fires. 
 I am the artist convenor and it also seems like a 
good idea to get onto the Silo Art Trail like the many 
hamlets north of Benalla who are benefitting from 
increased town pride and higher tourism numbers. 
For the purposes of The Art Trail our fire shed is a 
silo, the same as the already completed silo (water 
tank) art work in the side carpark of the Tavern. 
This CFA mural work will be a community project 
with little or no cost to be incurred because my work 
is a donation and I have plenty of the basic paint 
needed as well as equipment, plus probably some 
bright colours still to come via donation or discounted 
price. Also scaffolding will be donated for the job. 
 As a community project it would be good to have 
some volunteers as well as any óFiriesô who can be 
coaxed into wielding a brush or roller. It will involve 
painting simple areas as directed, but as much as 
possible in your own way. This will be like the mural 
at the rec reserve in which a few sportspeople and 
locals did most of the application of paint while I 
drew, mixed paint and bossed everyone. 
As with most largish projects it will take its own good 
time to get under way but it would be good to get any 
expressions of interest early so that we can swing 
into it when the time is right. 
Contact me at 0428273613 or on email mike-
larkin.md@gmail.com 
Mike Larkin                                             

Pop Up Libraries 
Sue OôBrien 
 

During COVID19 two street libraries have popped up 
in Tatong. One on the corner of Tatong Tolmie Rd & 
Daly Lane which has a lot of dvd's and some books, 
and another one under the notice board beside the 
Tatong Tavern that has books, magazines, a few 
dvd's and the latest issue of the Tattler. Although our 
library has reopened you might still like to take a 
book or dvd, or you may even have some to add to 
what's there. 

óI tested very positively in another sense. So this morning I 

tested positively toward negative, right. So no, I tested 

perfectly this morning. Meaning I tested negative. But 

that's a way of saying it. Positively toward the negative.ô 

     ï Donald Trump, when asked whether he had had a 

coronavirus test 

An unexpected outcome of the coronavirus is that around 

the world wildlife is taking advantage of empty towns and 

visiting the deserted streets. One such example is in Llan-

dudno, a resort town on the Irish Sea in northern Wales. 

During the past week spotted strolling around the town 

centre was a herd of Kashmir (Cashmere) Goats, which 

have been enjoying themselves dining on the town's tasty 

hedgerows. 

How the goats became established there is a tale in itself. 

In 1837, the Shah of Persia gifted two such animals to 

Queen Victoria to mark her forthcoming coronation. They 

joined other Kashmir goats already on Llandudno's nearby 

headland of Great Orme, and the soft Cashmere wool be-

came very popular, making excellent shawls. 

A few years ago, one Kashmir goat, called Billy, of the 

same bloodline as the Llandudno herd but born in a zoo, 

became quite a celebrity in Britain. As part of tradition, 

Billy joined the Royal Welsh Fusiliers in 2001, not as a 

mascot but as a lance corporal, marching at the head of the 

battalion on all ceremonial occasions. His handler held the 

cherished title of Goat Major. 

Billy, now named William Windsor 1, performed admira-

bly until he let himself down at a royal parade in Limas-

sol, Cyprus in 2006 when he stepped out of line and tried 

to head-butt a drummer. William was charged with 

"unacceptable behaviour" and "lacking decorum" and de-

moted to fusilier. (I am not making this up). After protests 

from animal lovers, three months later William was rein-

stated to lance corporal, his commanding officer explain-

ing that the goat had "time to reflect on his behaviour''. 

The goat retired in 2009 and has been replaced by William 

Windsor II, who has so far refrained from any head-

butting. 

                                           Roger Crutchley-Bangkok Post   

Falling Cow Sign.  

Used in unfenced mountainous pastures in Spain. 

mailto:mikelarkin.md@gmail.com
mailto:mikelarkin.md@gmail.com
https://blend.spectator.co.uk/t/j-l-qtkjiz-tkhrlrlryh-c/
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HEARTACHE FOR PARENTS AND GRANDPARENTS 
Grandson Amani, aged 9, is in and out of the RCH being 
treated for osteosarcoma in his right leg tibia. This is far 
from being a minor ailment, and the treatment is gruelling 
with sessions of chemotherapy currently underway and op-
erations to be done eventually for tumour removal and bone 
replacement. He will be in a wheelchair or hospital bed for 
many months. 
For the family it is a matter of doing whatever we can, 
which includes prayer for some, because it is fundamentally 
out of our hands. (If you are happy to do so please include 
Amani in your prayers) Parents are usually able to fix things 
for their children but when they cannot their own inner re-
sources are tested to the hilt. While people outside of the 
family are sympathetic and caring, ultimately we have to 
deal with such tests in the best way that only we can man-
age. 
 Due to the pandemic restrictions only his mum, Anita, and 
grandmother, Lynda, are allowed to visit and/or stay with 
him while in the hospital. At this stage he is able to leave 
the RCH between chemo rounds. Even if others could visit 
it would not be easy or much fun due mainly to the awk-
wardness and helplessness of such a situation. What can 
you say or do when you have no solution except to trust in 
the hospital treatments and ñGodôs mercy.ò No amount of 
money will help because he is getting the best treatment 
our doctors can give.  
Fortunately we cannot predict the future and so we remain 
hopeful for the best outcome. 
Mike Larkin          
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Å Post and Wire Å Post Driving Å Post Hole Digging  

Å With over 25 years experience Å Farm Fencing  

Å Post and Rail Å Stock Yards Å Horse Shelters Å Frontend Loader  

¶ Slashing Å Pipe Laying to Stock Troughs etc.  

¶ S1835 Kilfeera Rd, Molyullah Vic 3673  

Email: bustedacre@people.net.au 
0428715155 AH 03 57666338 
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